Dear Len,

I already finished a year of volunteer nursing contract in a local hospital and now looking for opportunities in other institutions. The congregation held still these past months.

The projects that were started are getting stable. Although 12 piglets out of 37 died a few days after its distribution due to swine flu, the rest grew healthy. Some were sold alive; some were slaughtered and sold per kilo last month. The beneficiaries bought another piglet to continue the project. As to the rice mill, little by little, we were able to acquire a savings account with the amount of 7,686.00 pesos (about $192.) as of the moment. It’s not that much compared to the income of privately owned rice mills but it aided the community because it is accessible and it gives lower rates to costumers. The electricity that was installed through KEPCO started operating a few months ago.

 

The earthquake was strong but it didn’t result to serious damage unlike our brothers and sisters in the oriental side. Houses shake, vehicles moved back and forth, the ground waves were visible. It has been the topic of conversation for days and weeks. Vertigo and high blood pressure were the problems of the majority but it eventually subsided. I will inform you if the kids are done making pictures of their experience. 

 

Although there are already 2 projects in hog raising (one from the money that was supposed to be used to buy rice and one from the joint project with the Rotary Club), the rice mill, we are still looking for income generating projects that can fit the need of the congregation... Almost everyone in the community now has a cellular phone. 

 

The UUWA (UU Women’s Association) of the congregation submitted their membership to the national office with the project proposal of a Gasoline and Feeds Retail Store. Since almost everyone raises pigs and some of the members owns a tricycle (which is the primary means of transportation in the community), there is a greater chance that the project will be a success. The UUWA president accepted our proposal but since there were already pending proposals from other congregations; she can’t assure us when they will be able to grant ours. 

 

Last April 24-28, three from the congregation attended the 57th UUCP annual convention. Rev. Mike was the preacher during the anniversary worship with the theme “Build Right Relations”. Then there was an extemporaneous contest that was divided in three categories: youth, young adults and adults. I was happy that I got the first prize in young adult category. The questions revolve around the theme and the 8 principles of UUs in the Philippines. I’m just thankful that any language was accepted and understood by the judges during the contest, I was able to express myself well. We’ve been actively attending activities conducted by UUCP office including ICUU, ICUUW, youth conference, and others.

 

Renzo is fine, he and the other youth of the congregation are enhancing their capabilities by reading scriptures during our worship.

 

Last Sunday, we elected our new sets of congregation officers and our initial set of Phil-YANG officers. Officers for the youth and women are also elected a few months ago. Everybody is enthusiastic with these new sets of officers but some have concerns about fulfilling their duties since they’ve never been to that position and carry such responsibilities. I think a training specific to positions will help us gain knowledge and boost our confidence in carrying out our tasks.

 

I wish I could help you in every way I can, especially in introducing us to the people in your community. In a few weeks, all will be in place and beautiful again in your campus. We are happy that our partner grows steadily with time. 

Take care.

 

Eva Mae

